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The Transportation, Sanitation, Senior Citizens and Law Enforcement Committees met on Thursday, 
October 19th, 2017 at PS 211 located at 1919 Prospect Avenue, Bronx, NY 10457. During the meeting 
the following members were present: Victoria Pamias, Margarita Espinosa, Claudette Coles, Maria 
Garcia, Virginia Bird, Jacquetta Whaley, Marie Louise Ocran, Glenda Bond, and Evonne Capers. 
 
New York City Department of Parks and Recreation held a Community Input Meeting for Prospect 
Playground, as it will be reconstructed under Mayor de Blasio’s Community Parks Initiative in the 
upcoming years. Community Board members and community residents suggested a wide variety of 
designs and amenities including, but not limited to: bathrooms, more lighting, removal of handball wall 
and tennis courts, improvement of basketball fields, more entrances, a color coded multi-play sports 
field, and added bleachers for seating. 
 
According the Department of Parks and Recreation, the project will not begin construction for another 
year. The park is expected to be complete in Fall 2020 or Spring 2021. 

 
 

The next Transportation, Sanitation, Senior Citizens and Law Enforcement Committee meetings 
will take place on Thursday, November 16, 2017 at 6:30 pm at 1932 Arthur Ave Rm. 403-A 
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